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of Stephen and the friends of Maude began to fight,
and never ceased for fifteen years.

This fighting was very mischievous to the country;
whole towns were destroyed by it; and while the war
between Stephen and Maude lasted, the corn-fields
were laid waste, so that many people died for want of
bread; the flocks of sheep and herds of cattle were
killed, or died for want of care; the trees were cut
down, and nobody planted young ones; and there was
nothing but misery from one end of the kingdom to
the other. Tlhis sort of war between two parties in
the same country is called civil war, and it is the
most dreadful of all.

If strangers come to fight, and all the people of a
country join to drive them away, the mischief they
may have done is soon repaired; and the people of
a country love one another the better because they
have been defending one another.

But in a civil war, when people in the same country
fight, it is not so. The very next door neighbours
may take different sides, and then the mischief they
may do one another will be always remembered, and
they will dislike one another even after peace is
made.

I have heard things so dreadful about civil wars,
you would hardly believe them. It is said even that
two brothers have taken different parts in a civil
war, and that when there was a battle it has hap-
pened that one brother has killed the other, and
when he found out what he had done, he was ready
to kill himself with grief. Only think how dreadful
such a thing is, and how sorry the father and mother
of those brothers must have been!

These sad wars lasted more than fifteen years: at
last everybody got tired of them, and it was settled


